DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council held on Thursday 27 February 2020 in the Village Hall at 7.00pm
Present:   
Cllr A Mole – Chairman
Cllr M Billing

Cllr R Neale

Cllr J Garnett

Cllr A Turner



Mrs J Markham – Clerk
In attendance: Cty Cllr R Heseltine

Public: 16
1. Apologies for Absence

None
2. Disclosure of Interests
Members were invited to disclose any interests (including any not already listed in the Register of Interests) relevant to the business of the meeting, and, in respect of a disclosable interest (previously registered or not), to request dispensation pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct to participate in the business under discussion and vote on the matter.

Relevant Interests disclosed: Cllrs Garnett and Turner – Agenda item 3 (as landowner and as connected person of landowner, respectively)
Completed Dispensation Forms were received from Cllrs Garnett and Turner.

It was RESOLVED “THAT requests for dispensation pursuant to paragraph 13 of the Council’s Code of Conduct be received from Cllrs Garnett and Turner and that dispensation to participate in the discussion and vote on the matter listed at Agenda Item 3 be approved in the interests of the inhabitants in the Council’s area.”

Additional Interests disclosed: None.

3. Planning

The following matter was discussed:

Land off access road to A65 (Ref. 2020/21356/FUL)  
The planning application for 2 houses on the field opposite the Old Post Office, a resubmission of applications made in 2016 and 2018, was considered, and comments were taken from the floor.  

After full discussion, it was RESOLVED: “THAT the Parish Council object to the planning application for housing development on land off the access road to the A65 (Ref 2020/21356/FUL) principally on the grounds that the proposed development would have a significant adverse impact on the landscape setting of the local conservation area whilst not being justified in a location regarded as unsustainable in the Craven District Local Plan, and that the Clerk be authorised to submit a letter of detailed comments accordingly.”

The Clerk was also asked to invite Ward Representative, Cllr Pighills, to write to the planning authority to request consideration of the planning application by the Planning Committee.  
4. Date of next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on 16 March at 7pm in the village hall. 
The meeting closed at 7.30pm.
Chairman
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